
"First, Do No Harm" 

Anthony Fauci was the architect, the general contractor, the promoter 
and the realtor who sold the house-of-cards known as the COVID-19 
Vaccination.  Thus, it should come as no surprise that nearly every 
statement uttered about the safety and efficacy of the COVID Vax was a 
bald-faced lie.  Big Pharma, U.S. public health authorities, and the 
governments of both the USA and the U.K. lied like Clintons concerning 
the vax.  

Thanks to Judicial Watch and its lawsuit under the Freedom of 
Information Act, we now know that immediately prior to FDA approval 
of Pfizer's vax, health officials in the U.K. and America agreed to enter 
into a "mutual confidentiality agreement" to hide the adverse effects of 
this new vaccine.  In an exchange of  e-mails, they even discussed specific 
adverse reactions which they agreed to hide from the public, proving 
they were well aware of its dangers.  

 

In these e-mails, U.S. and U.K. health officials specifically discussed 
"anaphylactoid reactions," the breakdown of skeletal muscles 
(rhabdomyolysis) in addition to its risk to pregnant women.  It also 
revealed that Pfizer was well aware of the declining effectiveness of its 
vaccine by April of 2021, but didn't publicly acknowledged this fact until 
July of 2021. 



Moreover, the Wall Street research firm Phinance Technologies recently 
published its 2022 Vaccine Damage Report that quantifies some of the 
human and economic costs of the vax.  They report that the mass 
inoculation of 148 million full-time American workers harmed 26.6 
million people, disabled another 1.36 million, and precipitated 300,000 
"excess" deaths.    

The report indicates that between 2019 and 2022, there was a 50% 
increase in lost work-hours and a 28% increase in absentee rates among 
the 26.6 million full-time employees who experienced either mild or 
moderate injuries after received the vax. Since 2021, they also 
discovered a 24.6 percent increase in disabilities among our civilian labor 
force (ages 16 to 64,) involving an estimated 1.36 million workers.  

There was also an estimated 300,000 "excess" deaths in the years 2021 
and 2022 (combined)  among those vaxed,  ages 25 to 64.  This was a 23 
percent increase above anticipated mortalities based on actuarial rates.  
The report adds that the financial cost of the vax to this nation was $150 
Billion in lost economic activity.   

Some good news is that Texas Attorney General Greg Paxton intends to 
investigate whether Pfizer, Moderna and Johnson & Johnson engaged in 
"gain-of-function" research, and if they misrepresented the safety and 
efficacy of their vaccines.  Although Congress earlier granted immunity 
to these pharmaceutical companies, those activities to be investigated 
would fall outside that immunity granted by Congress.   

Paxton will be investigating whether these companies violated the Texas 
Deceptive Trade Practices Act by exaggerating the effectiveness of their 
vaccines, or by minimizing the likelihood of transmitting COVID-19 after 
receiving the vax.  The investigation will also pursue any evidence of  
manipulation of vaccine trial data by these companies.  

Hippocrates 


